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The Honorable Jim Minnix, Chairperson 

House Committee on Water 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Minnix: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2493 by Representative Johnson, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2493 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2493 would create a public letting process for rural water districts’ contracts in excess 

of $25,000.  The bill would exempt professional services expenditures, insurance contracts, and 

emergency repair or replacements expenditures when an emergency is declared by the district 

board. 

 

 The Kansas Water Office indicates that HB 2493 would not have a fiscal effect.  The 

Kansas Association of Counties indicates that the bill would not have any fiscal effect on counties 

unless those counties also operate a rural water district.  Any fiscal effect associated with the bill 

is not reflected in The FY 2025 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Debra Jones, Kansas Water Office 

 Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties  


